
REQUIRED LIGHT FEES 
 

In an effort to standardize light usage and to better improve the safety for all  
participants, the City of Kannapolis has instituted a policy requiring all field 
users to purchase lights at a designated time. The times for each day were  
determined by requiring the lights to be turned on at the quarter hour nearest 
sunset. These lights will automatically be added to your contract at the time of 
field booking.  
 
Some important information to remember:  
 
• Required times are listed for each day on the diagrams below 
• Lights will be prorated for quarter, half and three quarter hour usage 
• Softball/baseball field will be charged an additional $10 (res) or $15 (non-

res) per hour for lights 
• Soccer/football fields will be charged an additional $11 (res) or $15 (non-

res) per hour for lights 
 
For more information regarding field reservations, please contact Ryan Hager 
by phone at 704-920-4343 or by email at rhager@kannapolisnc.gov.  



FIELD RENTAL PAYMENTS 
 

Keep in mind that if you have any outstanding balances with the Kannapolis 
Parks and Recreation Department the balance is required to be paid in full  
before we can consider your field request.  
 
There are 3 ways you can pay for your field reservation: 
 

• You can send your payment in by mail once you receive your contract. 

• You can pay for your reservation over the phone (704-920-4343) with a 
debit or credit card (we accept Visa and MasterCard). 

• You can bring your payment to our administrative office at City Hall,  
located at 401 Laureate Way. Please make checks payable to “City of  
Kannapolis.” 

 
For more information regarding field reservations, please contact Ryan Hager 
by phone at 704-920-4343 or by email at rhager@kannapolisnc.gov.  



FIELD AVAILABILITY 
 

To make more efficient use of our ball fields and soccer fields, the fields at  
Kannapolis Middle School will only be utilized after all the other fields are  
reserved. All field rentals end at 9 PM. 

 
RAINOUT HOTLINE 

 
In cases of inclement weather, the Kannapolis Parks and Recreation  
Department reserves the right to close any athletic field for safety or  
maintenance concerns. The rainout hotline number is 704-920-4344 and will be 
updated at 4:00 PM or sooner when appropriate on each questionable day.  
 

 
For more information regarding field reservations, please contact Ryan Hager 
by phone at 704-920-4343 or by email at rhager@kannapolisnc.gov.  


